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Medi-Cal Eligibility Division Information Letter No.:  I 14-47 
 
TO:  ALL COUNTY WELFARE DIRECTORS 
  ALL COUNTY MEDI-CAL PROGRAM SPECIALISTS/LIAISONS 
 
 
SUBJECT: DEACTIVATING AID CODE PROGRAMMING IN MEDI-CAL EIGIBILITY 

DATA SYSTEM (MEDS) AND STATEWIDE AUTOMATED WELFARE 
SYSTEM (SAWS) 

 
The purpose of the Medi-Cal Eligibility Division Information Letter is to provide counties 
with guidance for deactivating aid code programming in MEDS and SAWS. 
 
Until further notice, Pre-Affordable Care Act (ACA) aid code programming will remain 
active in MEDS and SAWS.  Once all beneficiaries have been transitioned into the 
Modified Adjusted Gross Income aid codes, the old Pre-ACA aid codes will be deactivated 
(enrollment cannot be processed by MEDS).  DHCS will provide specific written guidance 
directing the deactivation of Pre-ACA aid codes.  
 
If you have any questions or if we can provide further information, please contact  
Yingjia Huang at (916) 552-9467 or by email at Yingjia.Huang@dhcs.ca.gov. 
 
Original Signed By 
 
Tara Naisbitt, Chief  
Medi-Cal Eligibility Division 
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